IRCHESTER PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 28th September 2016 at Hilton Hall, Milton Road, Little Irchester at 7.15p.m.
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The meeting started at 7.15pm. There were 3 members of the public present and PCSO R Head.
Apologies -   Apologies were received and accepted from: P Smith, D May, JP Carr, T Maguire, M May, D Shroll & L Ellis-Day
16/51
DPI's - No interests declared for the meeting
16/52
Public participation, police reports and NCC updates
Public -

Query was raised regarding the resurfacing of the footpath in Newtown Road.

Daniels Road – it was reported that the brambles were growing over the road and catching cars.

Request for speed cameras along the A509 

Request that Cllr Smith and M Wright be formally minutes and thanked for attending the last day of the Station road Appeal Enquiry.

Request on the registration of the land at Austin Close – response in progress a parcel had already been confirmed by the land registry.

Query regarding the paint used in the play areas and if it contained lead? – response that the pc used the recommended paint as supplied by Wicksteed.

NHW meeting to be held in the village hall on 18th October.  Request was made that a Little Irchester contact the NHW co ordinator in order to set up a meeting.
Police – Irchester - August
Violence 

ABH – Wollaston Rd Domestic related

ABH – Station RD Suspect being dealt with.

ABH – Station Rd Known offender being dealt with

ABH – Irchester Country Park – Offender being dealt with x 2

Vehicle Crime

Wollaston Road – Items stolen from delivery van. Enquiries ongoing.

Station Road – Tools stolen from insecure vehicle.

Parsons Road – Vehicle scratched

Theft 

Station Road – Childs car seat stolen from garden.

Irchester country park – Mobile phone stolen

Criminal Damage

Farndish Road – Gates damaged in Fly Tipping incident.

Baker Crescent – Animal Cruelty

High Street – CCTV camera damage, ongoing investigation.

Fraud

Berrill Street Cash paid for deposit on a house that was not actually up for rent. X 3

Little Irchester

Claudius Way – Theft of pedal cycle x 3
It was stated that there had been a number of field fires during the summer and an assembly had taken place at the school with the fire brigade to try and combat this.  A report that youths were trying to set fire to a wheelie bin had recently been reported.

Query was raised regarding cyclists speeding along the footpath in the High Street – PCSO to monitor

Police were also warning people not to leave ‘rubbish’ outside of their properties hoping that someone would remove it.

Query if report had been received regarding dogs running loose on the recreation ground – no report received.
16/53
Minutes

Resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 31st August 2016 were agreed as a true record.  Query was raised regarding the police stats recorded in the minutes and it was noted that they were sent by the police and copied into the minutes.
16/54
Actions/Matters from previous minutes
· Byelaw – in progress
· Light in the alleyway – the Working Mens club had been contacted regarding the electricity supply however Balfour Beatty refused to make the connection to a private supply.  An alternative LED light could be installed or the current light on the outside of the building could be repaired.  PA/LB to investigate.
16/55
Financial Matters

a) Approval of Payments – Resolved: That the payments of £8,198.42 for September 2016 be approved.  
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b)
The bank statement £121,707.00 as of September 2016 was noted – as a further payment had been received from Enterprise for £5.00.
c)
RESOLVED that Cllr Miss L Brown and P Armstrong authorise the bacs payments for September
d)
Recommendation from the Finance Advisory group regarding bank accounts, several banks were looked at and it was recommended to open an account with the Co-op.
16/56
Recreation Grounds
a) It was reported that the wet pore in some areas was lifting and weeds were growing underneath.  The wet pore in the basket ball area was being monitored. Shock absorbers on the weight lifter needed replacing. The bollards on the recreation ground needed maintenance. The chains on the swings need to be replaced in Daniels Road and the flat bed swings were beginning to bow.
b) Quotations had been received for the removal/cutting back of the sycamore tree on the recreation ground.  It was agreed to contact WBC F Webber for further advice. It was resolved to reduce the size of the Sycamore tree by 20-25%.
c) Information had been received regarding trees that were causing damage to a property adjoining the recreation ground.  It was agreed to get a tree survey carried out and it was resolved that the Clerk could order the survey up to the cost of £400.00.
d) Discussion took place regarding the trees and fencing in the Bradshaw Way playarea.  It was agreed to remove the elder trees and replace the chainlink fencing for £950.00 plus VAT.
16/57
Highways – 
a) Highway Warden report in progress and will be reported to Street Doctor.
b) Discussion took place regarding the TR22 lighting inspection and it was agreed to accept the quotation from Balfour Beatty in order to have the work carried out.
c) Discussion took place regarding the purchase of weed spraying equipment.  It was agreed to purchase a 12 litre sprayer for the lengthsman to use at a cost of £78.00
d) Discussion took place regarding the purchasing of the Morelock GR33 VAS sign.  It was agreed to purchase 2 signs and ask the NHW and police if their logos could be placed on the fascia plates.
e) Discussion took place regarding applying to make a regularly used walkway along Farndish Road into a definitive footpath.  It was agreed to look into the possibility.
f) It was stated that the setting up of a litter picking group to be arranged.
g) Request had been received regarding the traffic island from the Co-op to School Road as it was stated it was steep for mobility scooters.

h) Request was made that the parking outside of the chemist be a restricted non parking area between the hours of 9am to 5pm as workers were all day parking in the area.  It was stated that the 19th public house was happy for workers to use their car park during the daytime.

16/58
Little Irchester/Knuston
a) Highway Warden report emailed to councillors.
16/59
Planning

· WP/16/00529 – Single storey – Arkwright Road – No comment
· 16/01662 – Rushden Lakes – Leisure facilities – No comment

16/60
Neighbourhood Plan

a) The plan was out for consultation
16/61
Cemetery/War Memorial

a) Registrars report sent to councillors
b) It was stated that there were a number of old plastic flowers and Christmas wreaths that had not been removed from plots and it was agreed to add a notice to the cemetery gates/notice board stating that these would be removed before the new cutting season.  Some plot owners were also encroaching on to other spaces, with make shift chippings and pebbles where plot owners would need to be notified to remove them.  It was agreed that the cemetery advisory group meet to discuss the other issues related to the cemetery ie spoil, overgrowing trees and memorabilia.
16/62
Correspondence
a) Letter received regarding NHW meeting
b) Letter from resident re litter

c) BCW Capital Bid for major projects
d) Allotment assessment letter

e) Grant request of £250 from NHW

f) Grant request £900.50 from Irchester Players

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.10 pm
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